

Annual General Meeting Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> March 4.15-5.15pm Online-Collaborate

Chair: Chiara Menozzi – Student President Co-Chair: Andy White – Vice President

Secretary: Cecile Guilloteau – Student Representation and Support Co-ordinator

Number of participants: 52 recorded students, although at the beginning there were 57 students in attendance.

### 1. Welcome

Chiara Menozzi, welcome all students in attendance.

## 2. Sabbatical Officers Report

Chiara Menozzi, Student President and Andy White, Vice President, presented their annual reports verbally.

There was no question.

### 3. Students' Union Accounts

Chiara Menozzi presented the Students' Union Accounts for 2019-2020. She explained that there were noticeable differences in the expenditure with the previous year due to the impact of the Covid pandemic on the Students' Union activities.

There was no question.

The Students' Union Accounts were approved with 44 votes in support and 13 abstentions.

## 4. Students' Union Governance Review

Chiara Menozzi introduced the Students' Union Governance Review to students. Students were given a few minutes to familiarise themselves with the proposal submitted.

Students approved the review with 43 votes for, and 11 abstentions.

Students were asked their views on terminology used for the two sabbatical officer's positions and the current officers' committee.

All students approved the term President – Academic Life.



For the second sabbatical officer, preferences were rated as follow:

Student Activities – 18 votes
Union Life – 17 votes
Student Communities – 7 votes

One student suggested the term Student Life after the vote.

For the Officers' Committee preferences were as follow:

Student Representative Committee – 19 votes Student Officers' Committee – 11 votes Officers' Committee – 5 votes Executive Committee – 5 votes

# 5. All students feedback

There was no specific feedback or questions asked. Students advised that they had had a positive experience with the Students' Union this year.

# 6. Close of Meeting

Chiara Menozzi thanked all students and closed the meeting.